Minutes of the Forest County board of Adjustment

Friday, August 31st, 2012

9:30 a.m. Laona Town Hall at 5146 Linden Street, Laona, WI.  54541
1.  The call to order was made by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 9:30 in the Laona Town hall.

2.  The roll was called and all members were present. Those being Ron Tschohl, Chairman, Harry Thurin and Jim Drefahl.  Others in attendance were the applicant, Stanley Krawze, Jacqueline Krawze, Amy Lafferty and Clerk Pam LaBine.

3.   Motion by Harry Thurin to approve the agenda, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.
4.   Motion by Harry Thurin to approve the minutes of the St. John variance in the town of Nashville, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved. 

5.  The Chairman confirmed compliance with the open meetings law and the affidavit is included in these minutes.

6.   The Chairman did not place any speaking restrictions on the audience.

7.   Motion by Harry Thurin to open the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, ll in favor, motion approved.  

8.  The Clerk read the application and it is included in these minutes.

9.  Jacquline Krawze restated those points included in the application.  They would like to move the home further back from the shore and this pushes a garage farther toward the road.  There is sewer and water provided by the town so a sanitary system is not an issue.  

10.  ZA Pam LaBine said the shoreline is well vegetated.  There are no sanitary issues.  This was three small lots that were divided to make two larger lots. There are no safety issues with snow removal.  

11.  A letter was presented from Darrel and Cindy Dombrowski of 5252 W. Silver Lake Road agreeing with the placement of the garage.  It is included in these minutes.
12. The Board reported no ex-parte communications
13.  There were no witnesses.

14.  There were no final questions.

15.  Motion by Harry Thurin to close the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

16.  The Board found it unnecessary to go into closed session.  They addressed the question of unnecessary hardship.  Ron Tschohl said they combined lots and the house was coming down.  This would allow them to use their 20 % lot coverage more efficiently.  He agreed with the green space argument.  Jim Drefahl said the angle of the property line pushed the home closer to the road and that pushed the garage closer also.  Harry Thurin said a garage is necessary here and there were no letters from the town against the placement.  All agreed the 75 to 80 foot home setback was desirable. Discussion was held on the shore view corridor.  There would be no reduction for this variance as it is well vegetated.  

17.  Motion by Jim Drefahl to grant the variance as requested from the centerline of West Silver Lake Road, specifically 40 feet from the centerline.  Second by Harry Thurin, all in favor, motion approved. 
18.  Motion by Harry Thurin to adjourn, second by Harry Thurin, all in favor, motion approved.  

Submitted by:_________________________________________________8/31/12 
